

OFFICE OF ELEVENTH DISTRICT ALDERMAN

2001 Thurston Ave. Racine, WI 53403

April 20, 2007

Honorable Gary Becker, Mayor Members of the Common Council City of Racine 730 Washington Avenue Racine, WI 53403

Dear Mayor Becker and Members of the Common Council:

I am writing to request the installation of a stop sign at Biscayne and Monarch. It is currently an uncontrolled intersection located in the midst of high-density housing and it serves as a major entrance and exit to the Georgetown subdivision. Residents have reported many 'near miss' situations to me and feel that the intersection as it now stands is unsafe.

Please refer this request to the appropriate committee.

Respectfully,

Gregory T. Helding
Alderman of the 11th District

cc: City Clerk

Jet.